Dear Parents of A/B Students,

We are thrilled to welcome your students back to campus Tuesday (8/27, A Track) and Wednesday (8/28, B Track).

In order to successfully and safely get students on and off campus, we ask that you adhere to the following guidelines:

• If your child is not feeling well, please keep them at home and let your teacher know.

## Morning Drop Off (7:45-8:00 am):

Parents will have the two options for morning drop off:

- Option #1: Drive through the back parking lot to drop students off. They will need to exit on the
  playground side of your car. Students will then be directed to their classrooms. \*Only use this
  option if your student is able to get themselves out of the car without adult assistance.\*
- Option #2: Park and walk students directly to their classroom. You may park on Canyon Rd, Gretna Green Way, our front parking lot, back parking lot, or the first lower level parking lot at St. Timothy's Church. You may walk through the Learning Center gate, Gretna Green gate or Back Lot gate (see <a href="mailto:campus map">campus map</a>). For your safety, please ONLY cross Canyon Road where the crossing guard is located (at Canyon Rd and Gretna Green). \*This option is best for students who cannot easily unbuckle themselves and exit the car without assistance.\*

We have been asked by the Escondido Police Department to remind our families that vehicles waiting in a line on the street is an obstruction of traffic. Please follow all signage and directions from staff to make the drop off and pick up process as smooth as possible.

## **Breakfast:**

If you've pre-ordered breakfast for your child, it may be picked up and eaten at the tables behind rooms 18 & 20.

## **Morning Assemblies:**

Morning Assemblies will take place periodically throughout each unit. The schedule for assemblies will be posted in the weekly Bear Buzz newsletter. Please be sure to read our school newsletter weekly.

## Afternoon Dismissal (2:30pm):

Parents will go directly to classrooms to pick up their students. Please park in one of the lots mentioned above in drop-off option #2. The gates will open at **2:20pm**.

\*Drive-through pick up is not available in the afternoon.

We are so excited to get this new school year underway and look forward to partnering with you!